

26 February 2024

RE: ICM's proposal for the .XXX Registry Agreement Renewal

IFFOR Board of Directors

The International Foundation for Online Responsibility (IFFOR)

Dear IFFOR Board of Directors,

Thank you for your letter dated <u>18 October 2023</u> regarding ICM Registry LLC's (ICM) request to ICANN org to migrate the legacy .XXX Registry Agreement (RA) to the base gTLD RA as a generic top-level domain (TLD) during its renewal.

ICANN org is currently considering ICM's request, and your feedback as the current sponsoring organization of the .XXX TLD is insightful and greatly appreciated. Thank you for sharing your input with us, including your view on how ICM's proposal will impact IFFOR and the IFFOR Grants program funding.

As part of our consideration, ICANN org plans to open a Public Comment proceeding in the coming weeks to gather community input on this potential change to the .XXX RA prior to making a determination.

Sincerely,

Russ Weinstein

VP, GDD Accounts & Services

Russ Weinstein